

ALBUMOAA'S

MAIL CALL



The Newsletter of The Military Officers Association of America

May - June 2023, Volume XLIII, No. 3

President's Message

Albuquerque MOAA Vision:

"Recognized as the leading Military Service Organization in central New Mexico, supporting and giving a voice to military retirees, surviving spouse, and veterans of all services."



Dear Albuquerque MOAA (ALBUMOAA) Chapter members:

Thank you to all who attended the ALBUMOAA March 2nd Quarterly Social Potluck! It was a great opportunity to socialize, eat delicious food, and learn about some new resources our local vendors presented to the group. Details on the July Social Potluck with photos from the March Social can be found on page 10. If you know of a company or group who can provide useful resources to our membership, please have them contact me so we schedule them for our next Quarterly Social. Our Chapter hosted the NM CoC this month and the meeting went very well. One of the main discussions was the utilization of the CoC funds to support giving efforts at the Chapter levels. Stay tuned for more information on this topic!

We also had our first Lunch Club, which was awesome!! If you haven't already, plan on attending the next Lunch Club where there will be a wonderful speaker, terrific socializing opportunity, and good food! Information on the May Lunch Club speaker is on page 5.

We have also presented several ROTC candidates with MOAA Scholarships and are honored to see more young individuals join the ranks. ALBUMOAA has Chapter Challenge Coins and now lapel pins for purchase at \$10 and \$5; respectively. Coins and lapel pins are available at the address below (cash payments only) and will be available at the Quarterly Social Potlucks, Annual Meeting and other special events.

On a more serious note, ALBUMOAA has one of the largest memberships, but like other Chapters have shown little participation from members outside of those on the Board.

Please help change this and volunteer for one of the many activities your Chapter has to offer, or volunteer to serve on the Board as the Surviving Spouse Rep/Liaison or Board Secretary. These roles take little of your time, but make a large contribution to our membership. See you soon at one of our many upcoming events!

CPT Stacey Goldstein-Dwyer, MA, PsyD, USA (Ret) President, ALBUMOAA Chapter 2200 Grande Blvd. SE, Ste B Rio Rancho, NM 87124







President

CPT Stacey Goldstein-Dwyer, PsyD., USA (Ret)

president@albumoaa.org

1st VP-Programs, Communications Brig Gen Regner Rider, USAF (Ret)

2nd VP—Programs

LTC Michael Houck, USA (Ret) 2ndvice@albumoaa.org

Secretary

VACANT

Treasurer

Major Allen Tate, USAF (Ret) treasurer@albumoaa.org

President Ex-Officio

LTC Walter Paul, USA (Ret) pastpresident@albumoaa.org

Navy Rep

LCDR Meredith Beaton, USN (Ret)

Marine Corps Rep

Col Charles E Wood, USMCR (Ret)

Army Rep

CPT Stacey Goldstein-Dwyer, USA (Ret)

Air Force Rep

Brig Gen Reg Rider, USAF (Ret)

US Coast Guard Rep

CWO3 Edward Williams, USCG (Ret)

NM National Guard Rep

LTC Max Johnson, NMNGUS (Ret)

US Public Health Service Rep

CAPT Nina F Dozoretz, USPHS (Ret)

Surviving Spouses Rep & Liaison

VACANT



MOAA and its affiliated Albuquerque

Ski Club Rep

Brig Gen Regner C Rider, USAF (Ret)

Lunch Club

CPT Tom Dawe, USA (FMR)

Golf Club Rep VACANT

Tours Club Reps

Karen Brown Judy Keppler

Chaplain

VACANT

Historian *VACANT*



In 2012, our Chapter established the Albuquerque Chapter of MOAA Endowment at the Albuquerque Community Foundation (ACF) to enhance our current, and especially our future, ability to contribute to worthy charitable organizations that help military personnel, veterans and dependents. The endowment was initiated in late January of 2012 and has grown as a result of contributions and the growth in the investments. The Board has adopted a policy of using the annual Endowment distribution to increase our giving each year. For those who are so inclined, gifts can be made to the Chapter Endowment as a part of a member's estate or as part of a yearly donation. More information about the annual performance and use of the distribution will be published in a future ALBUMOAA. For questions, the Chapter point of contact is the Treasurer, Clint Whisonant.



ROTC/Awards

LTC Erik Sevigny, USA (Ret)

Finance

Major Allen Tate, USAF (Ret)

Legislative Affairs

LTC Walter Paul, USA (Ret)

INTERIM (VACANT)

Membership Records

Major Allen Tate, USAF (Ret) Karen Brown

Nominating

LTC Walter Paul, USA (Ret)

Consumer Advisory Board

VACANT

Veterans' Memorial Rep VACANT

Membership Recruitment

LTC Erik Sevigny, USA (Ret)

Personal Affairs

VACANT

United Veterans Council

VACANT

Web Site

Major Allen Tate, USAF (Ret) Karen Brown

Newsletter, ALBUMOAA

CAPT Nina F Dozoretz, USPHS (Ret)



The Albuquerque Chapter of MOAA is not associated with the Department of Defense. This Newsletter is published bi-monthly. Views

expressed in articles or editorials in this Newsletter are not necessarily the views of the Chapter nor do they reflect its policies. Publication of advertisements or mention of any commercial businesses does not constitute Chapter endorsement.

Please email suggestions for newsletter format and content to CAPT Nina Dozoretz, USPHS (Ret) at president@albumoaa.org

To learn about national MOAA advocacy efforts, go to MOAA Legislative Take Action at: http://capwiz.com/moaa/home/



You're invited to attend
THE NEW MEXICO PREMIERE SCREENING

Invisible Corps In Officio Salutis In Service of Health

Thursday, May 18 2023

University of New Mexico Health Sciences Center Domenici Center Auditorium Albuquerque

Doors Open 5:30 pm Screening with Q&A Panel 6:00 to 8:00 pm

FREE ADMISSION - LIMITED SEATING

Who protects the health of the citizens of the United States? This program explains the evolution of the Public Health Service and the PHS Commissioned Corps. Although invisible, they touch millions of lives every day: from fluoridated water to an America free of malaria. Narrated by Ali MacGraw, the program examines the importance of public health and how the USPHS Commissioned Corps role in health care, research and disaster relief keeps our country safe and healthy.

"When you think of some of the most difficult, challenging tragedies or public health challenges that we've experienced over the last several decades, these are the folks who've been there from the start."

President Barack Obama, Sept. 2015

New Mexico PBS Broadcast
Thurs. May 25 7pm on 5.1 Fri. May 26 9pm on 5.4









MOAA TOURS



Reported by Karen Brown

*June 7, 2023 (Wednesday): 7:30 p.m., Popejoy Hall – ALADDIN (Broadway Musical):

"From the producer of The Lion King comes the timeless story of ALADDIN, a thrilling new production filled with unforgettable beauty, magic, comedy and breathtaking spectacle. It's an extraordinary theatrical event where one lamp and three wishes make the possibilities infinite."

Group cost for **2**nd **Price** seats is **\$63/person** (middle & side Orchestra seats in Rows K, L & M) – non-members please add \$2/person guest fee, unless family

or houseguest.

Payment is due ASAP or NLT May 5.

<u>May 16, 2023</u> (Tuesday): 7:30 p.m., Popejoy Hall – *HAMILTON* (Broadway Musical): Tickets are no longer available from MOAA. <u>In case of cancellation, we are taking a waiting list.</u>

* Contact Karen at 505-856-1927 or kmbrown8@comcast.net for seat choice. Mail payments (made out to MOAA Ski Club) to Karen Brown at 962 Antelope NE, 87122.



MOAA MEMBERS CAN NOW ALSO BUY THEIR OWN MOAA GROUP-PRICED POPEJOY TICKETS ONLINE FOR CERTAIN PERFORMANCES & DATES (Ovation & Broadway):

Here is the group link for our Albuquerque Chapter, MOAA, that you can click on to order your own seats for specified Ovations or Broadway performances at a group price: https://www.unmtickets.com/MOAA. Note: There are fees and the ticket cost is higher than the above group tickets, but still less expensive than regular rates/fees. You can pay for your tickets by credit card.

MOAA 2023 TRIP PLANNED BY SUN TOURS FOR MOAA: All payments go to SUN TOURS,



1700 Louisiana Blvd, Suite 100, Albuquerque, NM 87110. For reservations and information, call Melissa at (505) 582—2357.

Cancellation insurance is recommended.

NEW! August 6-16, 2023 (11 days) – GRANDEUR OF THE GREAT LAKES CRUISE:



Experience the Great Lakes as never before on this brand-new cruise on the intimate *Ocean Voyager* (American Queen Voyages), with a caring crew of 84 pampering no more than 202 guests. We'll travel from Chicago to Toronto, with stops at Mackinac Island, Niagara Falls, Detroit, and other beautiful ports, as we explore the majestic waterways of all five great lakes! Cost is \$7195/person (Category B, Deck 3, double occupancy); \$9345 (single). Total payment is due NOW. Details: Grandeur of the

Great Lakes. Call Melissa Luhan at (505) 582-2357 to see if space is available.

MOAA Tours/Events Website Link: https://albumoaa.org/tours-events/



Membership Stats (as of April 18, 2023)

Regular: 178 (-1) Surviving Spouse: 49 Associate: 42 (+1)

Total: 269

A warm welcome to the following new members and spouses:

Regular

CAPT Donald W Clark, USPHS (Ret) (Mary)

Associate

Jana Bordegaray (James Cornfield)

Thank you to all who have paid Chapter dues for 2023! If you have not paid, please use the form on the last page of this newsletter, fill it out and send it with your 2023 dues payment. Another option is you can **Renew Membership** online & pay via PayPal, after you log in. Be sure to check in case you paid early!

We hope you check out our website https://albumoaa.org/ – see links on top of the Home page. You do not have to log in to see Chapter Information, NM Legislative Info, Photo Gallery, Newsletters, Clubs (Tours & Ski), etc. Log in is only necessary to access the online Members Directory (under Members Only) and to <a href="Renew Membership. Please let Karen know if you have problems logging in kmbrown8@comcast.net or 505-856-1927.



Reported by CPT Tom Dawe, USA (FMR)

Our May Lunch Club Speaker is Lt. Col. Larry Blair, USA(Ret). Larry was a Combat Engineer Company Commander in Viet Nam and elsewhere. After retirement, Larry served as the Public Works Director of the City of Albuquerque and an early Director of the New Mexico Veterans Memorial

Foundation. Lt. Col. Blair is a recipient of the Purple Heart Medal. We look forward to seeing you on May 30, 2023 for lunch!

Place: Weck's at 3913 Louisiana Blvd NE—Just south of Montgomery

Cost: Separate checks, please add a tip; 10% Senior discount; pay at the conclusion of the pro-

gram

When: Last Tuesday of each month

Time: 12 - 2PM. Please arrive by 12PM to order your meal before the speaker has begun.

Reservations not required

Contact: Tom Dawe with any questions

If you have a recommendation for a speaker, please contact Tom at rtdawe@comcast.net.



Reported by LTC Michael Houck, USA (Ret), 2nd VP

Santa Fe National Cemetery is expanding to Albuquerque!!!

Veterans who wish to be laid to rest in a national cemetery in New Mexico soon may not have to make their final journey to Santa Fe.

The federal agency that oversees veterans' cemeteries across the U.S. recently purchased 230 acres on Albuquerque's West Side as the site of a future cemetery. Burials at the site off Atrisco Vista NW could begin as early as 2027 if design and construction move forward as planned.

The new cemetery is envisioned as a "future replacement of the Santa Fe National Cemetery," according to a statement issued last month by the U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs National Cemetery Administration. The 90-acre Santa Fe National Cemetery is expected to run out of space by about 2030.



Some 71,000 veterans and eligible family members have been interred at the Santa Fe National Cemetery since it was established in 1875. The cemetery performed about 2,300 burials in 2022.

The Albuquerque site is both centrally located and large enough to serve the needs of veterans for centuries. An estimated 81,000 veterans live within a 75-mile radius of the new site, the VA estimates. The Albuquerque site is centrally located to pull veterans from Belen, Truth or Consequences, Los Lunas, Gallup, all of Albuquerque and some from Santa Fe.

CHARITABLE GIVING

The Albuquerque Chapter has been approved by the IRS as a 501(c)(3) public charity. Our Chapter's "Charitable Giving" program has grown as the Ski Club, Tours, special projects, and individual donors contribute sizable amounts. Many members donate in conjunction with their dues payment. Donors may contribute to the overall Charitable Giving program, or they may specify their donation to one of the causes listed below:

Charitable Giving (Unspecified)
Blue Star Mothers (Rio Grande & Valencia Chapters)
Albuquerque Fisher House
KAFB Quarterly Awards
NM VA Medical Center
NM Veterans Memorial
ROTC/JROTC Awards
Veterans Integration Center (VIC)
Honor Flight Northern NM
Paws and Stripes, Inc.
Chapter's Endowment Fund (ACF) and more



In the last couple months, the "Charitable Giving" Program received another \$1542.00 in donations in conjunction with their dues payments from the following 30 members:

Books L Ambos
Donald R Armstrong
Albert E Aulbach
Robin S Berrin
Larry A Blair
Claire L Davis
Nina Dozoretz
Terrance M Duke
James A Eddings
Margaret Forgach
George T Greenlee
Mary Hermann-Hughes
Anne L Hickman
Michael A Illerbrun
Bo Keith

Rodney A Kontny James P Kovalcik Teresa LaChance Donald D Loftis Jack L McChesney Frances A Myers Kenneth M Nicholson Reg C Rider

Erik Sevigny
Frank H Snapp
Tony Strati
Allen D Tate
Rita M West
Clinton Whisonant
Larry W Wilson



Our Albuquerque Chapter, MOAA, is also matching membership donations up to \$1,000 this year towards the donation to the Veteran Integration Center (VIC). Their mission is "to enable Veterans and their families to achieve stable housing, financial security, and a renewed sense of community." For more information, click on https://www.nmvic.org/.

They have just broken ground for Phase 1 Building and Outdoor Campus Spaces and any donation made will go towards the continued expansion of services the VIC can provide to our military. So, please help with this effort by sending donations to: Albuquerque Chapter, MOAA, PO Box 5071, Albuquerque, NM 87185-5071. To date, we have 1 donation for \$50 from David A Coulie.

A big THANK YOU for all your generous contributions!



Reported by LTC Michael Houck, USA (Ret), 2nd VP

Help is needed for the **Albuquerque Chapter MOAA Annual Memorial Service** and City of Albuquerque sponsored **Memorial Day national holiday** remembering military veterans and honoring their service and sacrifice.

First is the Albuquerque Chapter MOAA Annual Memorial Service recognizing our Chapter members who passed away in 2022 and 2023. We will honor our members on **Saturday**, **May 13, 2023** at the NM Veterans Memorial Park Amphitheater from 10:00 to 12:00.

Those that we honor this year include two of our "greatest generation" members who served in World War II. We hope that our current members will turn out to remember and honor these "greatest generation" members and our other now departed members.

Volunteer support from our members is needed to organize and set-up the Amphitheater and to participate in the Memorial Service. If you can help, please contact **Michael Houck**, **2d Vice President**, MOAA <u>2ndvice@albumoaa.org</u>. Your assistance and camaraderie will be very much appreciated.

Second is the City of Albuquerque sponsored Memorial Day national holiday remembering, recognizing, and honoring of military veterans who gave all in the defense of freedom when called upon to serve. The Memorial Day service and program will be on **Monday**, **May 29**, **2023** at the NM Veterans Memorial Park in Albuquerque.

As part of the MOAA Chapter contribution to the ceremony, we need to identify 6-8 volunteers to act as ushers in the Amphitheater and assist with seating for program participants and invited guests to the Veterans Memorial Park and Memorial Day ceremony.

If you can help, please contact **Michael Houck, 2d Vice President,** MOAA 2ndvice@albumoaa.org. Your assistance and camaraderie will be very much appreciated as we join with other Albuquerque veterans' organizations to remember our fallen.



 $PRESIDENT: Reg\ Rider, regrider 49@gmail.com$

Reported by Brig Gen Regner Rider, USAF (Ret)

VICE-PRESIDENT: Ron Salley, jrsalley@me.com TREASURER: Tony Strati, casatrat@msn.com

MEMBERSHIP: Karen Brown, kmbrown8@comcast.net

Our final trip of the season was completed on February 20th to Crested Butte, Colorado. It has been a fantastic ski season with lots of snow.

We will be back next year with a new series of trips. Come join us!

Be sure to check out the Ski Club pictures in our website Photo Gallery: https://albumoaa.org/photo-gallery/



Albuquerque Chapter MOAA Quarterly Social Potluck

Reported by LTC Michael Houck, USA (Ret), 2nd VP

Our March 19, 2023 Chapter Quarterly Social Potluck was a great success and we hope to see more of our members at our next Quarterly Social on July 16, 2023 from 11:00 AM - 1:00 PM at the NM Veterans Memorial Park Visitor Center, conference room. Plan ahead to attend, perhaps on the patio behind the conference room in the shade. Members will have an opportunity to enjoy the camaraderie of friends and fellow members and see the many products and services offered by our community businesses which can add value, comfort and safety to you, friends and loved ones as well as partake of all the wonderful food and desserts offered for your enjoyment!

Below are a few photos of our attendees and vendors from the March 19th event. We look forward to seeing you at our July Quarterly lunch!



Dr. Stacey Goldstein-Dwyer/GD Psych Services



Defense Items for Sale





Rita, Allen and Mike at Food Table



Delicious Food



Stacey & Carolyn (Blue Star Mother)



Jim Quick—Folds of Honor



Joe, Rita, Anne & Anita



Berta, Stacey, Mike, Stephanie & Frances



Pre-Memorial Day Setting of Flags, Friday, May 26th Santa Fe Veterans National Cemetery

Reported by LTC Michael Houck, USA (Ret), 2nd VP

Among the purposes of the Albuquerque Chapter MOAA is to "support veterans' memorials and monuments." A pre-Memorial Day opportunity to contribute in support of that organizational mission can be accomplished at the Santa Fe National

Veterans Cemetery.

The Santa Fe VFW Post is organizing and conducting the <u>Memorial Day Observation</u> <u>Preparation</u> on Friday, <u>May 26th</u>. Individuals, couples, and organizations will rendezvous at the Santa Fe Veterans National Cemetery after 1000 hours to receive flags to place at the headstones and columbarium across the cemetery.

The distribution of over 70,000 American Flags will be made to volunteers for marking gravestones. Last year there were 68,000 interred veterans at the Santa Fe National Veterans Cemetery, this year there are 71,000 graves to be marked.

The decoration flags will be stationed with VFW and VA grounds maintenance personnel and distributed from their 4-wheel, all terrain maintenance vehicles stationed strategically throughout the cemetery. Members volunteering to place flags at the gravestones can pick an area of the cemetery to decorate gravestones and rally around the maintenance vehicles to collect 25 - 100 flags per packet to carry to the grave sites. A back pack works well to carry a full packet of flags, a tote bag also is an efficient carrier, or only take 25 flags at a time. If it is a nice day, walking back and forth to restock on flags gets you closer to your 1,000 daily aerobic steps. Gardening or hunting gloves are very useful. The cemetery ground crews can provide a marking and sol penetrating tool to assist is setting the flag at the headstone or grave marker.

If there are questions concerning the event preparation at the Santa Fe Veterans National Cemetery contact me at 2ndvice@albumoaa.org or 505-271-6454 and I will assist in getting you information.

Due to the vastness of the S.F. Veterans Cemetery and the irregular individual arrival times, an initial area to meet and assemble as an MOAA group will be near the communal shelter in Section 5 of the cemetery. It is always appropriate to ensure flags are posted along the highway visible gravesites in Section 9 & 10 and 4 & 5 of the cemetery which will be our initial rallying point in the mid-morning. Later in the day as weather and the number of volunteers available dictate, we can move north to Columbarium 4, Section 24 and 25.

Follow this link to the VA cemetery map: https://www.cem.va.gov/CEM/cems/maps/santafe904.pdf

Meetings & Events

2023 BOARD, SPECIAL MEETINGS AND EVENTS

Board and Special Meetings Calendar

March 2 - Board Meeting	Aug 3 - Board Meeting
March 19 - Quarterly Potluck Social	Sept 7 - Board Meeting
April 6 - Board Meeting	Oct 5 - Board Meeting
May 4 - Board Meeting	Oct 15 - Annual Meeting
June 1 - Board Meeting	Nov 2 - Board Meeting
July 6 - Board Meeting	Dec 7 - Board Meeting
July 16 - Quarterly Potluck Social	_

- All Board meetings convene the first Thursday of every month and start at 11:30 AM MST at 2200 Grande Blvd SE, Suite B, Rio Rancho, NM 87124, unless otherwise noted. Access to meetings via ZOOM will continue. Changes to the above meeting dates and times will be announced in the newsletter and mass email distributions to the membership.
- Both the **July Quarterly Potluck** and the **October Annual Meeting** will be held at the Veterans Memorial on Louisiana Blvd. SE from 11:00AM 1PM.

Your Board arranged a special addition to the Quarterly Potluck where vendors are invited to setup tables to share a variety of special information and items for sale, such as safety devices to protect you and your loved ones in your home, in your car and just going out for a stroll and how to apply for a remodel of your bathroom as a result of physical challenges through the Veterans Administration. For more information on the Quarterly Potluck, please go to page 10.

Our ALBUMOAA Challenge Coins and ALBUMOAA lapel pins will be available for sale at all Quarterly Potluck Socials and the October Annual Meeting. Coins are \$10 and lapel pins are \$5 each.

EVENTS

Memorial Day, May 29, 2023
Reported by LTC Michael Houck, USA (Ret), 2nd VP

The City of Albuquerque is sponsoring in coordination with the NM Veterans Memorial Park Foundation and the United Veterans Council Greater Albuquerque (UVCGA) the Memorial Day program in Albuquerque, Monday, May 29, 2023 at the NM Veterans Memorial Park. Music by the Dukes of Albuquerque starts at 0900 hours and the program begins at 1000 hours. Overflow parking and shuttle bus transport will be available from the KCU location at Louisiana and Gibson to the Park Amphitheater.

Meetings & Events

Reported by LTC Michael Houck, USA (Ret), 2nd VP



Doors open and breakfast @ 8:00 am and the programs begin @ 10:00 am - 2:00 pm

The New Mexico Department of Veteran Services is sponsoring and hosting the second annual Women's Veterans Conference at the University of New Mexico. They are going to have 35 vendors who will provide relevant services to veterans.

The NMDVS service officer coordinating and answering questions about the conference is Theresa Figueroa (theresa.figuero@dvs.nm.gov). Above is the event flyer. Online reservations are sold out. Please contact Theresa Figueroa directly to inquire about availability.

UNM ROTC Commissioning Ceremony Friday, May 12, 2023

UNM Army ROTC Commissioning from 10am – 12pm UNM Air Force ROTC Commissioning 12pm – 2pm At the NM Veterans Memorial Park, Visitor Center Conference Room 1100 Louisiana SE, Albuquerque



Our heartfelt sympathy is extended to the families of those who have passed to their eternal rest. May all those who grieve be comforted.



Capt Bruce B Boecker, USAF (Ret)—December 1, 2021 (husband of Ellie Boecker)

COL David S Johnson, USA (Ret) - July 23, 2022 (husband of Ellie Johnson)

Bonnie Eddings—March 10, 2023 (wife of Col James A Eddings, USAF (Ret))

Albuquerque Chapter MOAA Memorial Celebration of Life for Members who passed away 2021 – 2023.

Albuquerque Chapter MOAA will conduct a Celebration of Life on May 13, 2023 for our members who passed away between December 2021 and March 2023. The Celebration of Life will be held from 10:00 AM to 11:30 AM at the NM Veterans Memorial Park Amphitheater. We will honor:

COL Fae M Adams, USA (Ret) – December 15, 2022 (WW II- Pacific) CDR George "Joe" Bell, USN (Ret) – August 25, 2022 (WW II- Pacific) COL George E Dexter, USA (Ret) – June 4, 2020 (WW II- Pacific) COL David S Johnson, USA (Ret) – July 23, 2022 LCDR Edwin L Brawley, Jr, USNR (Ret) – January 1, 2023 Capt Bruce B Boecker, USAF – December 1, 2021 Bonnie Eddings—March 10, 2023

As always, if you can assist in setting up and cleaning up the Amphitheater for the Memorial and Celebration of Life for our MOAA members, please contact Michael Houck, LTC (R) USA, 2ndvice@albumoaa.org. Your help and presence will be greatly appreciated.



CPT Stacey Goldstein-Dwyer, Psy.D. USA (Ret)
President and Owner

GD Psych Services, LLC is dedicated to providing the greater Albuquerque, and Rio Rancho, NM region with supportive, solution-based psychological services provided by the most professional licensed clinical social workers, mental health counselors, and psychologists in the community. Our organization is fully committed to helping you maintain your mental health and happiness and providing you with the best solutions to overcome your greatest psychological challenges.

GD Psych Services is a woman-owned and disabled veteran-owned small business.

2200 Grande Blvd., Suite B, Rio Rancho, NM. 87124 • (505) 218 - 6383

• Website: https://gdpsychservices.com

GD Psych Services, LLC is the proud recipient of the 2023
New Mexico Veteran-Owned Small Business of the Year Award!!

Congratulations, CPT Stacey Goldstein-Dwyer, Psy.D., USA (Ret)

The Albuquerque Chapter
MILITARY OFFICERS ASSOCIATION OF AMERICA
P. O. Box 5071
Albuquerque, NM 87185

CHANGE SERVICE REQUESTED



MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION FORM

Albuquerque Chapter of the Military Officers Association of America

Eligible for membership: Commissioned or Warrant Officers, or their Surviving Spouses
Army—Marine Corps—Navy—Air Force—Coast Guard—Public Health Service—
National Oceanic & Atmospheric Administration
Regular-Reserve-National Guard-Active Duty-Retired-Former Officers
Please Print Clearly or Apply Online at www.albumoaa.org

Enroll me as a REGULAEnroll me as a SURVIVIEnroll me as an ASSOCEnroll me for NEW Mem	NG SPOUSE MEMBE IATE MEMBER (non-	ER (as the survivin military & enlisted)	at \$15.00 for one y	ear. ´		·	pership for cos	t of one year.
I wish to donate \$ to th	e Chapter's Giving Pr	ogram, and my ch	eck includes this am	ount. I reali	ze that the d	onation is Fe	ederal and Stat	e tax-free.
First Name Middle Initia	al Last Na	ame	Rank	Service		Spouse's Name		
Street	Apt	City	State	ZIP+4	ZIP+4		Telephone Numbers	
E-Mail Address:			Nation	al Members	hip Number:			
(Active Duty,Retired	d,Former Office	er,Surviving	Spouse) (Reg	ular,R	eserve,	_National G	uard (Ma	leFemale)
Would you be willing to ass	sist in the operation	of the Albuquero	que Chapter of MC	DAA? If so,	what would	d be your m	ain area of ir	nterest?
Legislative Affairs,	_Public Relations,	Membership	,Scholarship &	& Award, _	Persona	l Affairs,	_Legal Coun	sel
Newsletter,Chap	lain,Finance, _	Programs & A	ctivities,Data	Processing	g Other			_
Do you have an interest in	any of the following	clubs:Bre	akfast Club,	Ski Club, _	Tours/l	Events,	_Golf	
Please make check payable	e to: Albuquerqu	e Chapter, MO	AA	Mail to:	Members P.O. Box		uerque Cha _l	pter, MOAA
Applicant's Signature:Date:					que, NM 87	7185-5071		
MOAA Membership Application Form 1-2017				n 1-2017	Visit us on	the web at	www.albumo	paa.org